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AGM Minutes


Date: 		Wednesday, 5th August 2020
Time: 		7:30pm
Venue:		Zoom (video conference)


Attendees: (26) 
Rob Abbott, Peter Agnew, Rob Argent, Bruce Bale, Marcus Blake, Dave Broderick, Cara Brophy, Fiona Davitt, Phil Deacon, Tommy Doyle, Gill Garrett, Tom Goode, Percy Henchy, Gill Hohn, Graham Hohn, Colm Kavanagh, Alison Keogh, Simon MacAllister, Jack McCann, Ruth McDonagh, Carol Metchette, Peter Motyer, Simon O’Connor, Nigel Parnell, Darrell Reamsbottom, Richard Stone.


1. Previous Minutes - 2019 AGM

Percy Henchy (PH) welcomed all members who attended the meeting, stating it was great to see such a high number in attendance. PH thanked the 2019/2020 committee for all their hard work throughout the year and also thanked the umpires for their hard work and dedication to umpiring during the past season.


2. President's Report

PH again thanked the committee for their work and commented that he was very happy to have agreed to become President for the year to align the direction of the committee with the plan for Bruce Bale (BB) to take over from the 2020/2021 season. PH wished the incoming committee well for the coming seasons. There were no questions.


3. Secretary’s Report

Colm Kavanagh (CK) thanked the committee and the members during his first year as Secretary, mentioning that the role was made easier due to the support he received from all members in responding to communications as and when was required. CK reported that there was only 1 (disciplinary) issue during the season, which was which was handled. There were no questions.


4. Treasurer’s Report

Tommy Doyle (TD) advised members that from 2020/2021 season the umpiring fee charged to club will be increased, following a review of the cost to members of fulfilling appointments, the cost of insurance to cover our membership, and benchmarking both other provinces and payments clubs are making directly to umpires having sourced via platforms such as 'Need A Whistler'.

TD confirmed the fee to clubs for neutrally appointed umpires will be €35 (per club per match), which factoring in the lack of any change for over a decade, equates to an effective annual increase of just 3%. 

TD announced that in parallel to the fee change, LHUA is also changing the payments (expenses) structure, from a fixed amount, to a fixed amount plus travel and tolls.


Cara Brophy (CB) asked if the clubs had been informed of the increase in umpire fees. TD advised that LHA has been informed of the change and had given their agreement, and that the update would be issued to clubs (by TD) within a week.


5. Election of Auditor

At this point PH suggested that the Auditor nomination for the 2020/2021 season be brought forward in the agenda. Crawford Tipping was proposed by PH, seconded TD, and duly elected.


6. Election of Officers

The following were proposed, seconded, and then individually elected without objection as Officers for the 2020/21 season:

President -
Bruce Bale 			(Proposer: Percy Henchy, Seconder: Rob Argent)

Secretary -
Colm Kavanagh 		(Proposer: Bruce Bale, Seconder: Tommy Doyle)

Treasurer -
Tommy Doyle 			(Proposer: Colm Kavanagh, Seconder: Simon MacAllister)


Since it is intended that the President serve a Term of 2 years, BB commented that the committee had chosen not to seek nominations for the position of Vice President, but would do so in 12 months’ time, with a view to that person becoming his successor.


7. Election of Committee Members

The following were proposed, seconded, and then individually elected without objection as Committee Members for the 2020/21 season:

Committee -
Fiona Davitt 			(Proposer: Alison Keogh, Seconder: Louise Daly)
Gillian Garrett 			(Proposer: Rob Abbott, Seconder: Carol Metchette)
Shane O Donnell 		(Proposer: Dave Broderick, Seconder: Andy Waller)
Darrell Reamsbottom 		(Proposer: Sunny Charles, Seconder: Gillian Garrett)

Men’s Appointments Coordinator -
Tom Goode 			(Proposer: Fiona Davitt, Seconder: Marcus Blake)

Women’s Appointments Coordinator - 
Tom Goode 			(Proposer: Darrell Reamsbottom, Seconder: Lisa Coulter)


Tom Goode (TG) advised that he will be seeking a volunteer to work with him on LHUA appointments for the ladies section, with a view to taking on the role from 2021/22, and is willing to continue in the role until that time once someone has been confirmed.


8. Any Other Business

There were 3 items of other business listed in advance, with no further topics raised:

i) Payment of 2019/20 Fees

BB confirmed that having successfully registered the LHUA for online banking, 19/20 expenses would be paid exclusively by electronic transfer, and that cheques would not be sent out. BB explained that this will save both the Treasurer’s time and significant cost, eliminating bank charges, postage and stationery.

ii) 20/21 Fees Structure

Further to TD’s initial comment in the Treasurer’s Report, BB outlined that expenses for the coming season would change from a flat fee of €20 (€50 for Kilkenny matches) to a new scheme of €15 per match (similar to the IHUA in-province payment), plus travel (at €0.32/km) and tolls. This structure will more accurately reflect the cost for those travelling outside Dublin, and importantly to be aligned with the commitment to grow umpiring in every county in Leinster, increasing the standard of officials appointed to all LHA competitions, and attracting and educating umpires throughout the province.

iii) New Radio Sets

BB announced that following a generous grant from Leinster Hockey, for which the association is particularly grateful to Trevor Watkins, LHUA has purchased 50 new radio sets, which will be provided to all active members for the 2020/21 season. 


BB separately commented that following the adjournment of LHUA’s AGM less than 2 years earlier for not having a sufficient quorum present, it was incredibly positive to see over 25 members attending, and the committee looks forward to maintaining the momentum and forward progress it has made during the past 12 months.



The meeting closed at 8pm
























Minutes prepared by Colm Kavanagh
17 August 2020
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